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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY SEPTEMBER 21, 2020.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order via Zoom (online due to Coronavirus shutdown) at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan, Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Evans, Fooy, and Madaras. City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz. 
Absent:

Commissioner Emmons.

Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to excuse Commissioner Emmons’ absence. Motion Carried. 

3.
Minutes
Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Commissioner Madaras to approve the amended Minutes of the September 8, 2020 Regular Meeting. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

Add 8F. Gabridge Audit 2020 Engagement letter. Moved by Commissioner Madaras, supported by Commissioner Fooy to accept the changes. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None. 
6.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Moved by Commissioner Evans, supported by Commissioner Madaras to receive the consent agenda items. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
7.
Unfinished Business
None.
8.
New Business 

A.
Scottish Festival Presentation. Members of the Kalamazoo Scottish Festival were present, including David MacMurray (president), LouAnn Schafer (vice president), Ethan MacDonald (committee lead), and John Barnes (pipe band). LouAnn Schafer lead the presentation. Ms. Schafer thanked the commission for the opportunity to share the group’s vision of promoting and managing a Scottish Festival in southwest Michigan, and gave a bit of the group’s history with respect to venues. She then went over all of the family friendly events the festival includes, including a map of Kindleberger Park with proposed sections to be used. The group is very excited as Kindleberger Park would allow their festival to grow, as well as build awareness of the concert series, park and local businesses within their community, bringing in people from all over the state and region. Ms. Schafer noted the group was suggesting using the park for the weekend of August 27-29, 2021, subject to any issues with the current pandemic. She answered questions, including that they have their own insurance, and that they will leave the park in as good condition as they find it. City Manager Stoddard added that she got favorable reports of post-festival condition of parks used in the past from both Oshtemo and Kalamazoo. Moved by Commissioner Fooy to move forward with discussion/exploration of the Scottish Festival using Kindleberger Park in 2021. Motion died for lack of support. Additional discussion took place regarding insurance coverage, field usage, and the Little League contract. Moved by Commissioner Fooy to move forward by authorizing City Manager Stoddard and Attorney Soltis to begin discussions with the Kalamazoo Scottish Festival regarding the use of Kindleberger Park, supported by Commissioner Evans. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
B. 
Kalamazoo Area Building Authority 2021 Budget – approve. City Manager Stoddard explained that it is required of members to approve the group’s proposed budget each year. Commissioner Fooy said he would abstain since he “didn’t do his homework”. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Madaras to approve KABA’s 2021 budget as presented. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   Fooy.
Motion Carried 5-0.
C.
Sale of Fire Truck – approval. City Manager Stoddard explained that this was the best bid Chief Obreiter received, after having the sale on eBay and another website specific for fire trucks, including an additional 15 days on the site. She mentioned the price was considered to be very good, and the buyer is known locally. Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Commissioner Evans to authorize the sale of the Fire Truck to Patrick Stewart for $7500 and authorize the Mayor and City Clerk to execute the transaction. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
D.
KABA New Member Application, Village of Richland – approval. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Bagley to approve the new member application of the Village of Richland to KABA. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   Fooy.
Motion Carried 5-0.
E.
Interlocal State Construction Code Enforcement Administration Agreement – approve update. Per City Manager Stoddard the only reason there is an update to this agreement is to add the Village of Richland. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Madaras to approve the agreement as presented. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   Fooy.
Motion Carried 5-0.
F.
Gabridge Audit Engagement Letter 2020 – approve. City Manager Stoddard explained that the price presented is what was used in the budget process. She added that staff regards Gabridge as helpful and reliable, giving guidance throughout the year, not just during the audit process. Then the City Manager stated that requests for proposals (RFPs) would be sent out in January to other auditors for quotes. Attorney Soltis added that accounting/legal services were not required to be bid out. Moved by Commissioner Madaras, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to approve the use of Gabridge & Co. for the audit of FYE 6/30/20 in the amount of $10,250 and authorize the City Manager to execute all documents related to the matter. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   Emmons.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
9.
Citizen Comments 

Mike Conner, 1150 Parchmount, said he didn’t think the Scottish Festival should be allowed to camp, since the fireworks group was denied for that reason. Mr. Conner asked about when Parchmount’s potholes would be fixed. He then asked about Commissioner Emmons’ absences.  
10.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Madaras said she was excited about the Scottish Festival information.
Commissioner Bagley asked about the schedule for patching roads. City Manager Stoddard noted that DPW has a list of the 10 worst spots in the city and will do the work before the snow flies.

Commissioner Evans expressed her excitement over the sale of the truck, as well as the Scottish Festival information. She then asked who is responsible for the schools’ driveways.
Mayor Britigan asked for an update on the Master Plan. City Manager Stoddard noted that changes were being sent to Lee Adams, and she was hoping for a final draft for the Commissioners for October’s first meeting. 
11.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
City Manager Stoddard asked the Commissioners if they had any thoughts or questions about anything, especially the Scottish Festival, to let her know. She invited all who had questions or concerns to call to discuss with her. 
12.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Madaras and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 8:47 p.m.










Shannon Stutz, City Clerk

